ROUND ROCK PRESERVATION NEWSLETTER

august 2020 


PRESIDENT’S NOTES.  Recently our small nonprofit has received requests from individuals in the community to assist in meeting new preservation challenges.  These requests are good because the community is now recognizing the preservation successes a nonprofit can achieve.  However, these requests also raise concerns about the capability our nonprofit possesses to achieve these worthy preservation-related requests.
Round Rock Post Office & William M. Owen House

National Register of Historic Places Designation
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Round Rock lost the Williamson Museum on the Chisholm Trail (8 Chisholm Trail Rd) this year when it closed its doors and the property was sold.  The museum was a true educational asset that was serving to tell our community’s history. The museum was lost to Round Rock because there was a lack of financial support to fund the mortgage payments of the museum.  

We must strengthen our nonprofit charity capabilities to preclude the loss of further historic assets within our community.  
Here are a couple of recent worthy requests Round Rock Preservation has received from the public:
Andrew J. Palm House
Recorded Texas Historic Landmark Designation
(Swedish family artifacts located in 2 rooms)
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The Round Rock Chamber of Commerce does not believe a museum fits into their mission and is seeking a new permanent home for the two rooms of historic artifacts located inside the Andrew J. Palm House Museum (208 E Main St).  While it may be a few years before the chamber moves out of the Palm House to a new home, the Chamber wants to close out their museum responsibilities as soon as possible.  They would like assistance in finding a suitable permanent home in Round Rock for these pieces of Round Rock history before these pieces of Round Rock history are lost to the community. 
Kenney’s Fort Site
National Register of Historic Places Designation
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Kenney Fort, Round Rock’s first c1838 non-permanent settlement, had signage marking its original site; however, this signage was stolen and over time the site was covered with new community development.  Interested citizens have asked Round Rock Preservation to help replace the signage and educate the public about the community’s history related to Kenney Fort.

Individuals have raised concerns about historic properties which could be demolished in the future because they do not currently hold historic zoning protection. For example: The Craftsman style business property at 212 W Main Street.  
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Round Rock Preservation wants to work on these worthy preservation issues; however, our capabilities are dependent on the amount of support provided by the 118,292 citizens of our community to solve current and future preservation issues. 

Round Rock Preservation is functioning with only 28 volunteer members and some of those members live outside of Round Rock and out of state.  Our nonprofit keeps operating costs to a bare minimum (funding only our website, domain name, postage and post office box paid through member dues) and directing 100% of donations and excess from our membership fees to our annual project.  
The bottom line is our nonprofit’s ability is directly aligned with the number of supporters that are willing to help us achieve our preservation 
efforts within the City of Round Rock. To grow Round Rock Preservation’s abilities to tackle new preservation efforts, our nonprofit needs new memberships, more volunteers to help with fundraisers, new sponsors, and generous donors (both individual and business).
                         Round Rock Stagecoach Inn

     Round Rock Historic Overlay Zoning Designation
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Generous donations from individuals and businesses have helped us raise $47,000 for the Round Rock Stagecoach Inn Project.  ($2,500 was provided to the city for the relocation of the Inn, $3,555 was paid for brick purchases during the engraved brick campaign and another $41,000 is available in the bank to pay for restoration costs at the Inn.  A total of $250,000 is needed for the restoration, so funds are still needed to open the doors of the Inn to the public.
  The Contractor for the Heritage Trail West Project was selected on June 25, 2020, and construction will begin this year.  Included in the project is the Bathing Beach Project and installation of the engraved brick display by the RR Stagecoach Inn.  This project does not include the restoration of the Inn.         
                        Board Meetings

Due to the COVID-19 Pandemic, our Round Rock Preservation Board of Directors meetings are held on Zoom on the second Wednesday of each month at 7 p.m.  If you want an invitation to attend these meetings, send an e-mail request to roundrockpreservation50@yahoo.com, so we can send you login information.         
                         New Members 
Round Rock Preservation welcomes our new members:  Blane & Wendy Conklin.  I recently saw Blane on TV.  He was riding his motorcycle to visit all the historic court houses in Texas.   Check out Wendy @chairwhimsy.
          Servant’s Cottage Nelson-Crier House

    Round Rock Historic Overlay Zoning Designation 
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Circa 1895-1900 cottage was relocated from 405 E Main Street to 704 E Main Street to save the cottage from demolition. The cottage was renovated by Lisa Loftis-Adams and now serves Round Rock as an AirB&B, named “Annabella’s Studio.”
                             The Round Rock

   Recorded Texas Historic Landmark Designation
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You can help.  Renew your membership each year and recruit one new member each year.  Renew your donation efforts and ask friends to make a preservation donation to help preserve Round Rock’s history and preservation projects.  Ask your business firm to join and/or make a preservation donation once a year.  We can achieve great things by making sure Round Rock is a place where our history is preserved. 
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